
RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 
Bowling Committee 

September 7, 2023 
 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Jim Rough at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.  
 

PRESENT:   Chair Jim Rough, Co-Chair John Nowakowski and Committee Members Darrel 

Larson, Bruce Lamb, Sharon McCauley, Rube Edwards, Jim Powell, Fred Jones, Don Meyer, 

Roger Beebe, Mike Williams 
 

RCSC STAFF:  RCSC Director of Bowling Mike Dirmyer 

 

GUESTS:  Ron Shasteen 
 

APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY:  The Summary from the May 4, 2023  

meeting was approved as presented. 
 

Mike Dirmyer, RCSC Director of Bowling:    
 

Fall leagues have nearly all started with a few more leagues left to begin.  We have continued to 

roll over the No-Tap league programs at Bell Lanes and the new Scratch Trios league, sponsored 

by the SCBA appears to be a full 24 teams and set to begin September 17th. 

 

Due to the operational direction for being as member focused as the bowling department has ever 

been, the Friday Night Owls league is not being hosted at Bell Lanes this season.  This league pro-

gram had become nearly 90% guest participation and it no longer made sense to stay open that late 

to accommodate.    

 

The preventative maintenance program on the pinsetters was completed this summer.  It was a 

thorough job done by the staff this year, including the rebuilding of several lanes of pin decks. 

 

Bruce Lamb, USBC League Director:  Bruce presented a new award program noting that Bow-

lers to Veterans Link (BVL) scheduled bowling events are being planned for fall and winter bowling 

leagues for 2023-2024 season. 
 

Lynda Bettini, Sun City Bowling Association President:  In Lynda’s absence, Don Meyer 

reported that the annual meetings  were being held in late October along with a tournament 

scheduled for October 21, 2023 with activities at both centers. 
 

Old Business:  Security of RCSC facilities is a top priority at both bowling centers along with 

needed updates of the restroom areas.  Chair Rough will report the committee’s concerns to the 

RCSC Board of Directors.   
 

New Business:  None 
 

Next meeting:  Thursday, October 5, 2023 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room. 
 

Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 9:27am 
 

Respectfully Submitted,  
 

 

 

Darrel Larson, Secretary 


